
 

 

 

March 24, 2020 

LARIMER COUNTY SOLID WASTE POLICY COUNCIL 

RE:  April 9, 2020 

Meeting canceled due to the Coronavirus – written update provided below 

1. Notes from the February 13, 2020 meeting will be emailed and available online.  July 9th Behavioral 
Health presentation  attached. 

2. Mission, Vision, Values and Outcomes: 

a. Susie Gordon and Mick Mercer have drafted a document for the committee members 
consideration 

b. TAC members reviewed the draft and support the draft being shared with the committee 
members and then onto the policy council 

3. Develop a tour schedule:  Lou Perez and Caroline Mitchell are scheduling a tour of the existing and 
proposed landfill sites – they are also gauging interest in whether policy committee members would 
like to go to locations in Wyoming to see transfer station operations.  Caroline is working on a “doodle 
poll” to gauge interest and determine when it would be best to schedule due to COVID 19 restrictions. 

4. After much discussion the TAC is recommending that the Policy Council consider removing all dates 
from the IGA rather than trying to amend the IGAs to reflect dates that may or may not occur. We will 
schedule that for discussion in July. 

5. Hauler licensing began and was suspended during the increased protective measures related to COVID 
19 however hauler input is being sought by Caroline and Lou regarding new ordinance requirements – 
we anticipate discussion at the July meeting. 

6. The BOCC approved the documents required by CDPHE to begin the State permitting process for the 
new Landfill. 

7. We had begun a presentation for the Policy Council related to the Behavior Health facility and will 
reschedule the presentation for the July meeting. 

 

That gets everyone up to date except to note that Stephen Gillette resigned his employment and his last 
working day was March 13, 2020.  Lou Perez is acting director.



 

  



 

  



 

  



 

  



 

  



 

  



 

 

 


